In This Issue Webmail users click here

Official News

- · SoAD Mandatory All-School Meeting
- · Ade Under Construction: New Dining Hours Set
- · Outdoor Warning Siren/AU's e2campus System to be Tested Aug. 31

General Announcements

- · First Spectrum Meeting
- · Bass Player Wanted
- · Horowitz Leadership Development Program: Leadership 101
- · Friday Night Kiddush
- · Student Club Business Office package
- · Tell Us What You Did This Summer and Enter to Win a \$50 Gift Card!
- · Tai Chi Group Sessions and Instruction
- · WILD About Alfred Facebook Photo Contest
- · Revision of Tuition Remission Form for Employees
- · Office of Communications Back in Greene Hall
- · Toshiba Copier Contract Extended w/Savings
- · Inamori School of Engineering Faculty Research Publications Update
- · New Hires, Position Change-July 2012

What's Happening?

More Events...

TODAY	TOMORROW	FRIDAY
 12:15 All School Meeting 1:00 Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center 5:00 Kripalu Yoga 6:00 First Spectrum Meeting Tai Chi Group Sessions and Instruction 	 1:00 Walk-In Hours - Career Development Center 4:30 GHLDP: Leadership 101 4:45 Zumba@ Fitness Class 6:00 Equestrian Team Informational Meetings Tai Chi Group Sessions and Instruction 	5:00 Summer Sculpture Exhibition 8:00 FILM: 'Prometheus' 9:00 Dodgeball Tournament 11:00 FILM: 'Prometheus' • Tai Chi Group Sessions and Instruction • 8/31 & 9/1 - Men♦s Soccer AWAY at Oswego

SoAD Mandatory All-School Meeting

Wednesday, Aug. 29 all SoAD Faculty, Staff, and Students are required to attend an All-School meeting in Holmes Aud from 12:15-1:15 p.m.

Submitted by: Cathleen Johnson

back to top Send Email Reminder

Ade Under Construction: New Dining Hours Set

The Ade Hall renovations look great, but are not quite finished, and we aren't going to open until it's fully ready.

THANK YOU to Dining Services for making these accommodations while we wait for construction to be completed. We do not have an exact date yet by which they'll be finished.

Dining Hours beginning Monday, Aug. 27, until further notice:

MidKnight Express (in Ade Hall) will be open from 11 a.m.-2 a.m. daily

- * 11 a.m.-8:30 p.m. Meal Combos swipes available limit one visit
- * 8:30 p.m.-2 a.m. Meal Combo swipes available limit one per night
- * Boxed Lunches will be available as a meal swipe from 11 a.m.-8:30 p.m.

Powell Dining Hall will be open with extended hours:

- * Breakfast 7:30-10:30 a.m.
- * Lunch 11 a.m. -1:30 p.m.
- * Afternoon 1:30-4:30 p.m.
- * Dinner 5-8:30 p.m.
- * Boxed lunches will be available from 11:30 a.m.-1:30 p.m. in Room 305

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Outdoor Warning Siren/AU's e2campus System to be Tested Aug. 31

Alfred State College will active their outdoor warning sirens on Friday, Aug. 31, 2012 at 10:10 am.

In conjunction with this activation, AU will run a test of it's emergency alert system, which means if you have signed up for alerts, you will receive notification Friday morning just after the siren is activated.

In the event of "real" life-threatening emergencies, Alfred State will activate the outdoor warning siren. Any emergency that causes ASC to sound its alarm also has the potential to affect people on our campus. If and when you hear the siren, you should immediately return to a known safe, indoor location. Information about the emergency, including instructions about what to do, will be communicated via E2Campus .

If possible, other methods will be used including WALF broadcasts and postings on entrance doors to academic and residence hall buildings. Familiarize yourself with the siren by listening to the attached audio file. If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Public Safety at 607-871-2108.

Attachment: Listen to outdoor warning siren

Submitted by: Susan Goetschius

back to top Send Email Reminder

First Spectrum Meeting

Alfred University's LGBTQQIA (Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, Transgendered, Queer, Questioning, Intersex, Ally) organization will be having a meeting.

- Wednesday 29th

- 6 p.m.
- Knight Club (3rd floor of Powell Campus Center)

Submitted by: Anthony Cedeno

back to top Send Email Reminder

Bass Player Wanted

Attention Bassists! Looking for an opportunity to play? Audition for the AU Jazz Band! Must be able to read music. Jazz experience preferred, but not necessary.

AUDITIONS: Wednesday, Aug. 29, 7:15-8:45 p.m., Miller 302.

The AU Jazz Band impresses audiences each semester with its strong sounds and talented musicians. Music includes swing, bebop, funk, Latin, and more!

Rehearsals are Mondays, 5:30-7 p.m., and Wednesdays, 7:15-8:45 p.m. All rehearsals are in Miller 302.

Contact Chris Foster, foster@alfred.edu if interested.

Submitted by: Christopher Foster

back to top Send Email Reminder

Horowitz Leadership Development Program: Leadership 101

At AU we define leadership as making a difference. How will you be a part of it?

When: Thursday, Aug. 30 4:30 p.m. Where: Judson Leadership Center

Submitted by: Heather Folts

back to top Send Email Reminder

Friday Night Kiddush

Hillel at Alfred will hold Kiddish at 6:30 p.m. at the Hillel House, 18 S. Main Street) every Friday until Daylight Savings Time ends. All are welcome.

Submitted by: Arthur Greil

back to top Send Email Reminder

Student Club Business Office package

The Business Office in Carnegie Hall has put together a Student Club package to help the Clubs with

any Business Office forms, hoping this information would be helpful and less confusing regarding our procedures.

Please do not hesitate to contact the Business Office with any questions.

If you are a Student Group representative, please have a signing rights information sheet filled out ASAP, with signatures, so that we may have the updated information on file for our records.

Find it online http://our.alfred.edu/ind...

Thank you

Attachment: CompleteStudentClubPackage_000.doc

Submitted by: Marty Fuller

back to top Send Email Reminder

Tell Us What You Did This Summer and Enter to Win a \$50 Gift Card!

Students will be automatically enrolled in a raffle for a \$50 gift card to the Bookstore when submitting surveys.

Link: Internship Survey

Submitted by: CDC Intern 2

back to top Send Email Reminder

Tai Chi Group Sessions and Instruction

Come and practice Tai Chi kung fu this Fall! This is great form of low-impact exercise to help improve your strength, flexibility, mobility, and "chi".

People of all skill levels are welcome, and we will makes efforts to help instruct those who are new to the practice.

The styles we will be practicing include Yi Jin Jing, 24-Form Tai Chi, and Swimming Dragon.

There are two different sessions, morning and evening. The morning group meets every day, Monday through Friday, from 9 to 10 a.m. on the lawn of the bandstand (during inclement weather and once winter sets in, this location will change to the main lobby of McLane).

The evening group meets Monday and Wednesday nights in the main lobby of Harder Hall (outside of Holmes Auditorium). Sessions will start at approximately 5:15 p.m. and usually last for an hour.

Students, faculty/staff, and members of the public are all welcome to attend.

See the link below for some videos of the forms that will be practiced.

Link: Alfred Tai Chi Videos

Submitted by: Devin Henry

back to top Send Email Reminder

WILD About Alfred Facebook Photo Contest

WILD (Wilderness Immersion, Learning and Discovery) About Alfred is looking for a new profile picture for its Facebook page (Explore Alfred by WILD About Alfred.) Do you have a great photo illustrating the "wilder" side of Alfred? (A hike on Pine Hill, a walk around Foster Lake, a sunset from Hairpin

Turn...)

Simply log on to Facebook, "like" Explore Alfred's page at www.facebook.com/explorea..., and post your photo to the wall. The photo with the most "likes" by the end of the contest will become the profile picture for one year, and the submitter will get a FREE registration for the Horse to Holler Hike on Sept. 29!

Stay up-to-date on WILD events around Alfred by liking our page.

Link: http://www.facebook.com/explorealfred

Submitted by: Kristen Kovatch

back to top Send Email Reminder

Revision of Tuition Remission Form for Employees

Please be advised that the tuition remission form for employees and dependents has been revised by the Cabinet effective for the fall term. There is now a separate form for full-time employees that clarifies HR procedures and provides guidance to the employee and supervisor when an employee is taking courses.

Should you have any questions feel free to contact the Department of Human Resources.

Submitted by: Mark Guinan

back to top Send Email Reminder

Office of Communications Back in Greene Hall

The Office of Communications staff is back in the Greene Hall Offices following summer "vacation" in Powell Campus Center while the stairway to the second floor was replaced and a handicapped-accessible door system was installed.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Toshiba Copier Contract Extended w/Savings

Alfred University has extended the current Toshiba MFP (photocopier) contract. The cost per copy has been reduced from \$0.0254 to \$0.022 beginning August 2012.

The extended contract has a minimum copy charge each month per machine. The minimum is based on 90% of each machine's usage over the past 18 months.

Every quarter Toshiba will review actual usage against the minimum established for each machine and will credit the department if the usage is less than the minimum. That is, while the monthly charges will be based on estimates, this will be adjusted quarterly to reflect actual usage. If a department exceeds the minimum established for their machine the cost per additional copy will be at an even lower rate of \$0.015 per copy.

NOTE: An email will be forthcoming with the minimum requirements for each machine.

How this works:

Minimum Established: 1,000 copies per month

At end of quarter: 3,000 copies at a cost of \$66.00

- * If the actual quarterly count is 2,500 copies, a credit will be posted o 500 copies at a rate of \$0.022 or (\$11.00)
- * If the actual quarterly count is 3,500 copies there will be an invoice for the additional copies o 500 copies at the reduced rate of \$0.015 or \$7.50

By extending the contract, the University could save nearly \$50,000 over the term of the agreement.

Submitted by: Sue Peck

back to top Send Email Reminder

Inamori School of Engineering Faculty Research Publications Update

Inamori School of Engineering (SOE) Faculty research publications - latest update now available at http://engineering.alfred...

Almost 70 books and scholarly journal articles are included in the latest update to The Inamori School of Engineering "Recent Faculty Publications" Web page, most with immediate links to online journal resources.

A majority of SOE's faculty - including our newest faculty - are represented, making the list a "must-read" for those interested in research directions in Engineering at Alfred University!

This Web page is updated twice yearly and represents the latest 12 months of published research activity.

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

New Hires, Position Change-July 2012

New Hires:

Rachel M. Meador, custodian, AU-Maintenance

Jaime M. Osborne, secretary, sciences and math, Chemistry Department

Paul C. Vecchio, athletics director, Athletics Department

Elizabeth A. Viszt, barn manager, Equestrian Center

Position Change:

Susan E. Hendee, assistant director, Health Services, Counseling and Wellness Center

Submitted by: Deborah Clark

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews